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THIS WEEK AT TRINITY     April 27 & 28, 2019 

Second Sunday of Easter 
Sunday:   8:00am & 10:30am Worship Services with Communion 

     9:30am Sunday School  
Adult Bible Class - Fellowship Hall – AOR – Rwanda Ministry Report 

    NOON  Call Meeting for Music Director 

Monday:  Noon   P.A.R. at TYM 

7:00pm Adult Class 

Tuesday:     6:00am Men’s Bible Study 

9:00am Quilting 

7:00pm Lay Ministry Meeting 

Wednesday: Noon  P.A.R. at TYM 

    1:00pm Kitchen Guild and Visitation Guild 

2:15pm Chapel at TLS 

6:30pm FIRE Youth Group 

7:00pm Prof. Egger at Christ the King Lutheran Church 

Thursday:  10:30am Bible Study 

7:00pm Choir Rehearsal  

FRIDAY – SUNDAY   Spring Retreat for 8th grade and up 

Saturday:  1:00pm Pickle Ball 

    5:00pm Worship Service with Communion 

Sunday:   8:00am & 10:30am Worship Services 

     9:30am Sunday School  
Adult Bible Class - Fellowship Hall – Pastor Rinderknecht – 1 Samuel 

 

 
 

THE ALTAR FLOWERS are given in praise and 

glory to God by Rich and Amy King in celebration of 

their 35th Wedding Anniversary. 
 

SPECIAL PRAYERS THIS WEEK ARE FOR:   
Bill Agnew (Beth Heiliger’s brother), Nicholas 

Beacon (Tom & Marsha Runge’s grandson), Brenda 

(Cyndi Johnson’s sister), Katie Cardillo, Brittin 

Collier (Sandy & Ken Collier’s granddaughter), the 

daughter of a member, Ken Hale (Janine Liwosz’s 

brother), Rachel Hamilton, Karianna Jinguji, Joe 

Kusek, Kinsley Murri (Rod & Phyllis Myers’ 

granddaughter), Mary Lee Reiter (Kris Miles’ Mom), 

Jami Shaw, Rev. Herb Schiefelbein, Paul Smelser, 

Lori Smith (Ray & Bobette Smith’s sister-in-law), 

Kathy Teachout, and Ellis Wyman. 
 

Gainan’s Cards Available Now! 

Gainan’s cards are available, but only until April 

29th!  These cards include amazing deals and 100% 

of the profit goes to the school!  You can pick one 

up at the church or school office for only $10. 

 

 

 

Montana District LWML leaders are presenting 

“Follow the Leader” training resources to us on 

Saturday, May 4th, 9:30 am to 3:30 pm.  This 

opportunity is open to all church workers and we 

invite anyone who is interested to join us for this 

leadership opportunity.  Please note the bulletin 

insert for detailed information.  If you have not 

already indicated your attendance, please advise Myrt 

White as we will be serving a delicious lunch! 

 

Prof. Thomas Egger of Concordia Seminary, St. 

Louis, MO will give a summary presentation open to 

all laity on the Pastor’s Dual Circuit conference 

theme: EXODUS. Please consider joining us at Christ 
the King (759 Newman Lane) on May 1st at 7pm. 

Light refreshments will be provided. 

 

 

 

 



FINANCES & FIRST-FRUITS’ GIVING 

Budgeted Church/School Income  (Year to Date) $1,613,102 
Actual Church/School Income  (4/21/19) $1,573,939 
Actual Church/School Expenses (4/21/19) $1,451,557 

                                A difference of :                               $   122,382 
  

Budgeted Offering Target (Through March 2019) $   723,641 

Actual Offering  (Through March 2019) $   742,077 

                                A difference of: $     18,436 
  

Weekly Offering Goal $     20,539 

Actual Offerings in April  (3 of 4 weeks) $     66,392 
  

Phase 1 Completion Drive Gifts & Pledges  $     85,650 
Balance to Pay off Phase 1 Project ($325K goal) $   239,350 

Last Week’s Attendance – April 20 & 21, 2019 

Saturday Worship Service 118 
Sunday Worship Services 630 

Total Attendance Last Week 748 
Sunday School No SS 

Adult Bible Classes No class 

Offering Counters for April 28th: 

   Carol Corder, Denise Harper, and Liz Clark 

Offering Counters for May 5th: 

   Susan Loomans, Myrna Henschel, and Roxy Klundt 
 

Music Director Call Meeting on April 28th 
A Call Meeting for a new Music Director has been 

scheduled for Sunday, April 28, at noon in the 

Fellowship Hall.  The Call Committee has 

considered more than 25 potential candidates over 

the past few months.  Their efforts have resulted in 

a decision to present one candidate, Nicolas 

Harding, for the congregation to consider 

extending a call to at this time.  Nicolas graduated 

from Concordia University in Seward, Nebraska, 

in 2016 with a music education degree and has 

been serving in Centralia, IL, since that time.   

Please plan on joining us on April 28 so we can 

prayerfully consider if God would have us extend a 

call to Nicolas, or consider other options. 
 
LUTHERAN WITNESS SUBSCRIPTIONS  

It's renewal time!  The cost of a one-year 

subscription is $15.96 for the next year - beginning 

with the June/July 2019 issue.  (For those of you 

who have already paid for your subscription earlier 

in the year, your subscription will also start in 

July.)  Please drop your check off at the church 

office using the envelope provided in your box of 

offering envelopes or mark a plain envelope with 

your name and "Lutheran Witness Subscription," 

and make your check payable to Trinity. Please 

renew by April 28th.  Thank you! 

 

 

LaVie – “Offering Hope–Empowering Women” 
A nonprofit ministry, supporting life affirming 

decisions, LaVie supports Early Pregnancy 

Services to the Billings area. Again this year 

LWML is inviting members of the congregation to 

join us in support of the LaVie Baby Bottle fund 

raising effort.  Please pick up a baby bottle in the 

narthex, make a financial donation, and return it to 

the decorated box provided.  Donations can be 

made in honor or memory of a person of your 

choice.  The LaVie mission opportunity will be 

available for the next three weeks.  “Thank you,” 

members! 

 

PRESCHOOL POSITIONS OPEN AT 

MOUNT OLIVE 
Darla Zier, Mount Olive’s 

current preschool director and 

teacher and also a member of 

Trinity, is moving to Fargo with 

her daughter and family at the 

end of this school year.  Mount 

Olive’s Day School Board is 

currently accepting applications 

for a Part-Time Director with 

about 10 hours a week and a Part-Time Teacher 

with about 20 hours a week. Please turn your 

resumes into the business manager’s office. 

Donna Johns, Business Manager 

Mount Olive Lutheran Church 

 

It’s time to sign up for Summer Camp!  Trinity 

Lutheran Camp on Flathead Lake has a NEW 

Parent/Child Camp for 5-year old’s up to 2nd 

graders & at least one parent, grandparent or adult 

friend.  They also have camps for 3rd graders up to 

high schoolers, a family camp weekend and even 

some songwriting retreats for adults.  Coming soon 

are Spring retreats for middle school & high school 

youth.  Go to www.TrinityLutheranCamp.org for 

more information! 

 

NEED A GREAT SUMMER WORKER? 

One of our college-aged members, Nicolena 

Boucher, is looking for summer work!  She would 

love to serve in an office or customer service setting.  

Nicolena will be available to work from mid-May 

until mid-August, but is committed to helping with 

the National Youth Gathering (July 9-16) and 

Manitoba Mission (July 25-August 4).  If you need a 

reference please talk with Jonathan Boll or Cameron 

Heiliger, or call Nicolena directly at 850-5005! 

http://www.trinitylutherancamp.org/

